
 

Stories of Faith While We Wait 
A message from Pastor Janis 

 
Dear CUC Friends and Family, 
   What a year we have had, brothers and sisters! While the numbers 
and spread of Covid-19 are as high as they were a year ago, there is good 
news!! The majority of our congregation has been vaccinated! This is such a 
blessing for all of us. It means we are all doing our part to end the virus and 
to keep each other safe. While we know how important getting vaccinated is 
and we feel more comfortable getting together in larger groups, we do need 
to remember to continue to keep up our safety measures.  
  All of us want to return to normal life, but there's still so much we 
don't know about this virus. So, while we wait for the return to the sanctuary 
and our old ways, let us come together to share our faith stories. Starting in 
June the worship team will be crafting our worship services based on your 
stories. These can be a sentence or two; this could be a story from the Bible 
that reflects your journey; it could be a hymn. These stories could be 
recorded by you so that we are able to hear your story in your voice and see 
your face that we have missed so much! Or they can be written down to be 
read by someone else. These stories will help us reconnect with one another 
and help us see how our faith journey might have changed in the last year. 
They will remind us no one’s journey is the same yet we are all on the journey 
together.  
  So, friends let's keep up the hard work of staying safe but look 
toward the future of our community being back together to share how God 
has guided you in this time.  
     Yours in Christ, Janis 
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May 23rd 
We Celebrate 

the 5th 

Anniversary of 
 Christ United 

Church! 



Upcoming Dates 
National Day of Prayer – May 6 
Mother’s Day – May 9 
Congregational Meeting – May 16 
Pentecost and CUC 5th Anniversary – May 23 
Trinity Sunday – May 30 
Memorial Day – May 31 
Outdoor Worship – August 29 
 
 

 
 

May Congregational 
Meeting 
 The next Congregational Meeting is 
Sunday, May 16 at 11 am via Zoom. Church leaders 
and committee members will be elected, annual 
reports from committees, staff and Governing 
Board will be received and other business will be 
conducted as needed. 
 The proposed slate and the Annual Report 
will be available after April 30 and will be sent 
electronically. If you want a paper copy, let Betsy 
know so arrangements can be made for you to pick 
one up at the church or, if necessary, mailed to you. 
 Click here for the Zoom link to connect at 
11 am on May 16. If you are calling in to the 
meeting: Dial either of these numbers: 
 +1 929 205 6099 US (New York) 
 +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC) 
and enter this Meeting ID: 836 4493 8745 and this 
Passcode: 23114 
 If you need a refresher on how to join or 
call into a Zoom meeting, please reach out to the 
church office.  
 
 

Stewardship Continues 
 Thank you for supporting One Great Hour 
of Sharing. The congregation made gifts totaling 
$2,966.25. The money will be divided equally 
between the Presbyterian Church (USA) and the 
United Church of Christ, where 100% will be used for 
ministries of compassion and justice to the most 
vulnerable people in our world. They will feed the 
hungry and support those suffering from disaster. If 
you still wish to contribute to this mission, you may 
do so at any time. 
 The next opportunity to help our neighbors 
is at Pentecost. This year, Pentecost is May 23 and 
we will recognize special offerings from both 
denominations. Please consider contributing. As 
usual, funds will be divided equally between both 
denominations. Please watch for the special 
mailing. 
 Pentecost Offering (PCUSA): A gift to the 
Pentecost Offering helps the church encourage, 
develop, and support its young people, and address 
the needs of at-risk children. 40% of the Pentecost 
Offering can be retained by individual congregations 
wanting to make an impact in the lives of young 
people within their own communities. The 
remaining 60% is forwarded to support ministries of 
the Presbyterian Mission Agency. 
 Strengthen the Church (UCC): The 
Strengthen the Church offering supports the 
expansion of ministry and growth of UCC local 
congregations. Your support of this offering will help 
the UCC in its commitment to create a just world for 
all by investing in new ministries and practices that 
meet the emerging needs of local communities.  
 As God calls our congregations to be the 
church in new ways, your generosity will plant new 
churches, awaken new ideas in existing churches 
and develop the spiritual life in our children and 
young adults. 




 
 
 
 
 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83644938745?pwd=d2ljY3ZqQzYyQjMwZ3hlWVZHd1pQdz09
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Plans for In-Person 
Worship 
 Thank you to all of you that responded to 
the survey about in-person worship, either by 
accessing the on-line survey or sending a printed 
response to the office. We had a total of 69 
responses, including seven that were submitted on 
paper! This input provided the Worship Committee 
and Reopening Task Force information that has 
helped guide decisions for when and how to resume 
in-person worship. 
 We are pleased to see that 62% of 
responders are watching the virtual services as 
often or more than they attended worship in the 
past. However, it is concerning to see that 16% 
haven’t watched them at all and are missing out on 
our worship experience. Nearly a quarter are ready 
to resume in-person services as soon as possible, 
but 68% would prefer that we wait for Cuyahoga 
County to move back to yellow or until all our 
members and staff have had the opportunity to be 
vaccinated.  

 The best news 
from the survey is 
that 73% of 
responders are 
already vaccinated 
and another 19% 
were scheduled! 
The remaining 8% 

all planned to get vaccinated as soon as possible. 
Unfortunately, not all of our staff are vaccinated yet 
and younger children are not even eligible.  A copy 
of the complete survey is available by contacting the 
church office 
 Another key data point is that we are 
averaging over 150 views of the virtual services each 
week and that suggests that we are reaching people 
beyond our membership. We know that we will 
need additional equipment and training in order to 
maintain a high-quality virtual service when we 
resume in-person worship and feel that there will be 
many who won’t be comfortable to come in person 
for some time. The survey also reports that most 
members are willing for CUC to devote resources to 
maintaining a virtual service. 

 After considering the data and discussing 
alternatives, the Worship Committee recommends 
that we continue worshiping virtually for the time 
being, while alternatives for streaming our services 
are investigated. We know that our current staffing 

levels will not allow us to continue the labor-
intensive recording and editing that is necessary for 
the current virtual service once we resume worship 
in person. The biggest challenge to simply live-
streaming services for virtual worshippers is how to 
handle pre-recorded music. Guidance from the CDC 
and the Ohio Department of Health continue to 
advise against singing in a group, even when masked 
and distanced. That means we will continue to pre-
record all anthems and other vocal performances. 
We can project the recordings in the sanctuary but 
are concerned about sound quality especially for 
those worshipping virtually until we have the 
technical ability to do more than simply film the 
recording that is being projected.  
 The Worship Committee is researching 
what equipment and training is necessary in order 
to live stream an in-person service while 
maintaining quality that is comparable to what is 
currently being provided. The Committee will 
provide an update to the Governing Board at its May 
meeting. 
 Given the high level of vaccination 
reported by our membership, the Reopening Task 
Force is also reviewing the current building use 
protocols with the intent of relaxing them so that 
committee meetings and small group gathering can 
resume sometime in May. 
 Thank you for your patience and support 
over the past year!  
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AFDA is Going Virtual!  
 The Academy for Dramatic Arts is 
continuing to evolve. We began as a community 
theatre for area youth; allowing them to reach their 
“performing arts” potential in a safe, nurturing 
environment. AFDA has been generously supported 
by grants, individual donations, ticket sales, and 
educational fees for participation in our program. 
 Typically, AFDA produced two live 
productions per season. Then in March 2020, as we 
were starting the production for our Spring 
Program, Covid19 was “on the scene” and the 
theatre world changed dramatically. Many local, 
regional, and countrywide theatres went dark. No 
live performances, no Broadway, no Public Square, 
no Community Theatre. But not AFDA!!  
 We brainstormed, changed our “paradigm” 
and our first Virtual Cabaret Show became a reality. 
It is being aired in late April through early May. The 
YouTube link info for Christ United Church will be in 
weekly church e-mail updates. Thanks to all who 
helped sponsor this show! 

 As we move forward, AFDA is hard at work 
planning our next production! We will continue with 
the Virtual Cabaret Show format, expanding the 
show with perhaps opening and closing numbers, 
duets, and a few surprises along the way! Academy 
for Dramatic Arts continues to strive to enhance the 
lives of area youth and young adults through our 
performing arts program. We invite you to be a part 
of this through your continued support and passion 
for the Academy for Dramatic Arts!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March Financials 
 Month  Y-T-D   Y-T-D BUDGET 
Congregational Giving   
 $ 23,919        $ 56,394         $ 65,678 
Building Use/Misc.   
  $     908        $   2,766         $    2,549 
Total Income    
 $ 24,827         $ 59,160        $  68,227 
Total Expenses    
 $ 25,318        $ 73,180        $  76,837 
  
 Traditionally, income is low in the first few 
months of a year. Expenses are down due to Covid 
and our church building not being used. However, 
since income is down 15%, an Ad Hoc committee 
will be put together to review what can be done to 
have a more balanced budget. 
 Member Statements will be mailed out the 
first week of May. This will be for the first four 
months of 2021. If you donate online your 
statement will only show the first three months of 
2021. Please contact Dave Zilch if you have any 
question about your statement.  
 
 
 

Happy Birthday!  
May 
1 Nancy Lee Bowser  
3 Dave Zilch 
8 Della Barclay 
8 Wayne Wobser 
9 Becky DePrator 
15 Liz Krueger 
16 Judy Luff 
16 Bob Taylor 
18 Diana Scudder 
20 Barb Silvers 
22 David Betts 
24 Wiltrud Cornish 
24 Rick Kershaw 
24 Ed Salzgeber 
29 Barry Miller 
31 Ron Fleming 
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Governing Board News 
April 2021 Meeting 
by Cathy Green, President  
 This is my monthly update regarding the 
most recent Governing Board Meeting which was 
held via Zoom on April 13.  The focus topic for this 
meeting was to consider recommendations from 
the Worship Committee and Reopening Task Force 
regarding in-person worship. After considering the 
results from the recent survey and average 
viewership of the virtual service, the 
recommendation from Worship Committee is to 
continue worshipping virtually for the time being. 
This will allow the committee time to assess what 
resources will be needed to live stream an in-person 
service in a quality way. After discussing the 
rationale, the GB supported this recommendation 
and asked for an update at the May Governing 
Board meeting. (See the separate article on page 3 
for more information.) 
 The report from the Finance Committee 
was mixed. While congregational giving in March 
was above budget, the positive variance for the 
month didn’t erase the shortfall in the first two 
months. As a result, giving and overall income are 
only 85% of budget after the first quarter. Treasurer 
Chris Landers is organizing a committee to identify 
potential solutions since our reserves are 
insufficient should this pattern continue throughout 
the year. On a more positive note, year-to-date 
expenses are 5% below budget. The Funds 
Committee reported continued strong growth in the 
Church Renewal and Endowment Funds with 
balances as of March 31 at $4.3 million in the Church 
Renewal Fund and a total of $489,000 in the two 
Endowment Funds. 
 In other business: 

¶ The Governing Board passed a resolution to 
recommend the proposed revisions to the 
Constitution and Bylaws to the congregation 
for action at the meeting that will be held on 
May 16 via Zoom. 

¶ We will celebrate our five-year anniversary on 
Pentecost (May 23) with special elements in the 
worship service and a social time to follow. 
Details are still being worked out and will be 

communicated when available. Please mark 
your calendars! 

¶ The Nominating Committee has completed the 
slate of church leadership to be voted on at the 
meeting on May 16. 

¶ Worship Committee is planning an outdoor 
worship service on August 29 with a picnic to 
follow.  

 As mentioned above, our next 
Congregational Meeting will be held at 11:00 am on 
May 16 via Zoom. The agenda includes action on the 
proposed revision to our Constitution and By-Laws, 
election of leadership for the coming year, review of 
annual reports from committees, and action on a 
proposal to update the name on the deeds of the 
three parcels the church owns on West Road so that 
they are in the name of Christ United Church.  
 The next Governing Board meeting will be 
on May 11 at 7 pm. Members of the congregation 
are always welcome to attend if they wish. The 
Zoom link is on the church calendar on the website. 
Contact Dave Zilch if you plan to attend. If there are 
any questions or suggestions, please don’t hesitate 
to contact me at green.cjm@gmail.com or 313-580-
8072. 
 Yours in Christ, Cathy Green, President  
 
 

  

Nominating Committee Presents... 

The Finance Committee
 This is the ninth article that has appeared 
in the “Good News” sharing a commentary on the 
committees that make-up the leadership of our 
church. The purpose of these articles is to educate 
the members on the purpose of the committee, how 
it works, and key skills valued to help fulfill the 
responsibilities. Keep in mind that someday you may 
be called to serve on one of these committees. You 
may not feel passionate about or qualified to serve, 
but God provides what we need to accomplish 
service in his name. Many of the committees 
welcome members-at-large to work alongside the 
elected members thus learning the committees’ 
needs and reinforcing the known fact that many 

mailto:green.cjm@gmail.com
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willing hands make light work. 
What is the Finance Committee? This committee 
manages the finances of Christ United Church in a 
manner of prudent financial practices to provide 
thorough protection for the financial assets of the 
church. 
What is not part of the Finance Committee? The 
Endowment Funds, Church Renewal Fund and 
Restricted Funds of Christ United Church are under 
the jurisdiction of the Funds Committee. 
What is the Purpose of the Finance Committee? 
The Finance Committee has general responsibility 
for the church’s financial affairs including memorial 
funds always subject to the laws of the State of 
Ohio. 

¶ It has the authority to accept donations on 
behalf of the church and administer any 
offerings of money and cause any such 
offering to be deposited into the regular 
depository of the church and mingled with the 
designated funds of the church as directed by 
the Governing Board. 

¶ It has the authority, with the direction of the 
Governing Board, to accept or reject special 
bequests of money or property and cause any 
such offering to be deposited as directed by 
the Governing Board with consideration of any 
specific instructions or restrictions imposed by 
the donor. 

What are the Responsibilities of the Finance 
Committee? 

¶ The committee makes recommendations to 
the Governing Board regarding expenditures 
from any restricted funds as shall most 
suitably fulfill both the intention of the donor 
and the requirements of the church. 

¶ It is responsible for scheduling counters to 
record and deposit collections following 
worship, or other events where donations are 
accepted. 

¶ It has the authority to authorize expenditures 
and order payment of bills as necessary and 
proper, following the budget as approved by 
the Governing Board and the congregation. 

¶ It is to annually provide for an independent 
audit of the books and provide a record of the 
results of that audit to the Governing Board. 

¶ It is responsible for overseeing the Memorial 
Funds and takes action with the funds as 
directed by the Governing Board and writes 
thank you notes for memorial gifts and 
informs families for whom the gift was given. 

Who Makes Up the Finance Committee? 
People who are comfortable with budgets and 
financial aspects of a small business such as a church 
including: 

¶ The church treasurer 

¶ The church bookkeeper 

¶ The financial secretary 

¶ Two church members elected to the 
committee by the congregation 

¶ The Governing Board liaison 
Current 2020-2021 Committee Members 
Chris Landers -Treasurer, Bill Luff - Bookkeeper, 
David Zilch - Financial Secretary, Kathy Keck, Brian 
Rickel - elected members from the congregation and 
Dick Poyer - Governing Board Liaison.  
 
 
 
 

The Good News 
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23114 West Road 
Olmsted Falls, Ohio 44138 
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Judy Mitchell, Editor 
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Church Personnel 
Revs. Janis and Joel Montgomery, Co-Pastors 

(Pastor@ChristUnited.Church) 
Bryan Bowser, Director of Music 
Nichole Fehrman, Keyboardist 

Betsy Clark, Office Manager 
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Wider Church News: 

To Be Moral Advocates for 
Black Farmers 
By Don Michaelsen 
 The problem: Racism within local offices of 
the US Department of Agriculture (USDA) against 
Black farmers. Over several decades, USDA officials 
have been found to deny Black farmers and ranchers 
access to credit and to severely delay or ignore loan 
applications. Even going back to the Civil War-era, 
the federal government promised to give former 
slaves “40 acres and a mule” with no strings 
attached. That promise was never kept. The 
negative impact over the last century: at its peak in 
1920, there were 949,889 Black farmers. Today, 
there are 45,508, which is 1.3% of the 3.4 million 
farmers. 
 A first-step justice solution: passage of the 
“Justice for Black Farmers Act of 2021” in the US 
Senate (introduced as S. 300 on February 8) and in 
the US House (introduced as H.R. 1393 on February 
26). When the bill is signed by President Biden, it will 
become the law of the land. Currently each bill is in 
their respective committees for consideration. 
Experts call this bill “the most significant legislation 
for Black farmers since the Civil Rights Act of 1964.” 
 If passed, what would this piece of 
legislation do? Over a ten-year period, it would 
grant up to $5 billion in aid and debt relief to help 
Black farmers mitigate many decades of 
discriminatory agricultural subsidy and lending 
policies.  
Specifically, it would: 

¶ End Discrimination within the USDA – creation of 
an independent civil rights oversight board to 
conduct reviews of any appeals of civil right 
complaints; provide oversight of (county) Farm 
Service Agency committees to insure fairness in 
any process of loan applications, subsidies, and 
availability to credit. 

¶ Would Protect Current Black Farmers from Land 
Loss. 

¶ Create a new Equitable Land Access Service – this 
would allow each existing and aspiring Black 

farmer to reclaim, at no cost, up to 160 acres 
through USDA land grants. 

¶ Create a Farm Conservation Corps – lower-income 
young adults will be provided academic, 
vocational, and social skills necessary to pursue 
farming and ranching careers through Black 
colleges and universities and other similar 
institutions. On-farm paid internships will be 
offered to aspiring farmers. 

¶ Increased Funding for Technical Assistance and 
Increase Access to Capital. 

¶ Enact System Reform to help all farmers and 
ranchers by reforming and strengthening the 
Packers and Stockyards Act to stop abusive 
practices by big multinational meatpacking 
companies and protect all family farmers and 
ranchers. 

 What should I do? [As persons of faith] 
communicate with each of your elected 
representatives to co-sponsor and then vote for this 
piece of legislation when it comes before their 
chamber. 
 US Representative {9th Congressional 
District, Marcy Kaptur – northern and southwestern 
Berea; 16th Congressional District, Anthony 
Gonzalez -- southern Berea, Olmsted Falls/Township 
and Strongsville} and both US Senators {Sherrod 
Brown and Rob Portman} Google their names to find 
contact information. 
SOURCES: congress.gov; booker.senate.gov; March 3 
WashingtonPost.com; adams.house.gov; March 25 
theGuardian.com.  
 

Worth Celebrating 
 When you need a reason to smile and 
celebrate, head to www.NationalDayCalendar.com. 
Almost every food item and hobby now has its own 
day, and you’ll even find gems such as National Be 
Late for Something Day (September 5, if you want 
to plan ahead!). 
 These fun “occasions” can help you 
embrace small joys and may even inspire you to 
celebrate them with family or friends. As you do, 
consider what it is about today and each gift from 
God that makes this day special. 

http://www.nationaldaycalendar.com/

